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Campus Update

All NDSU Employee list <NDSU-EMPLOYEE-OFFICIAL@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU>
on behalf of
Borr, Mike <mike.borr@NDSU.EDU>
Fri 4/17/2020 4:25 PM
To:  NDSU-EMPLOYEE-OFFICIAL@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU <NDSU-EMPLOYEE-OFFICIAL@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU>

Campus colleagues,
 
I just received this message from the Fargo Cass Public Health department and felt it would be good to share for
your informa�on.  Please note the messaging about the community spread and con�nuing guidance on how we
all can minimize our exposure risk.
 
Public Health Message to Slow the Spread of Coronavirus (COVID-19) Remains the Same
FARGO, N.D. (April 17, 2020) – Fargo Cass Public Health (FCPH) continues to monitor and respond to
the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic in partnership with the North Dakota Department of Health
(NDDoH). The NDDoH has reported an increase in positive COVID-19 testing results for Cass County
both yesterday (17 cases) and today (29 cases). Currently, positive COVID-19 cases in Cass County total 181,
with 72 attributed to close contact as source of exposure and 68 attributed to community spread.
 
Due to an increase in targeted testing efforts across the state, additional positive test results are expected.
While an increase in positive test results may cause alarm, residents are reminded to continue to exercise
basic prevention measures to slow the spread of COVID-19:

Practice physical distancing by keeping 6 feet of space between yourself and others.
Wear a cloth face mask in settings where physical distancing is difficult (e.g., grocery stores and
pharmacies).
Wash hands often with soap and water for 20 seconds. If soap and water are not available, use 60%
alcohol hand sanitizer.
Stay home when you are sick.
Avoid close contact with those who are sick.
Cover your cough and sneeze.
Disinfect frequently touched surfaces.
If possible, work from home.
 

Anyone experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 and needing to seek medical care should contact their
healthcare provider before arriving at the clinic or office. This allows the provider necessary time to conduct
the COVID-19 screening and provide further instruction, if necessary.
 
For questions related to COVID-19, the North Dakota Department of Health hotline is available seven days
a week, 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. and can be reached at 1.866.207.2880.
 
FCPH also reminds the community to rely on credible sources of information related to COVID-19,
including ND Response, North Dakota Department of Health and Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention.

Visit www.FargoCassPublicHealth.com/coronavirus to learn more.
 
Take care—
 
Mike
 
Mike Borr 
Director, University Police and Safety Office 

https://ndresponse.gov/
https://www.health.nd.gov/diseases-conditions/coronavirus
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
http://www.fargocasspublichealth.com/coronavirus
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http://www.ndsu.edu/
https://www.facebook.com/ndsu.fargo
http://twitter.com/#!/NDSUNews/
http://www.ndsu.edu/rss/
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=1340+administration+avenue,+fargo,+nd&hl=en&ll=46.891815,-96.800065&spn=0.010089,0.021222&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=47.569986,86.923828&hnear=Administration+Ave,+Fargo,+Cass,+North+Dakota+58105&t=m&z=16
http://www.youtube.com/ndsuofficial

